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United Kingdom


Consideration of contributions at Working Party and �Task Group meetings





Traditionally at ITU meetings it has often been the practice for contributions to be introduced sequentially at Plenary Meetings. Once a group of contributions had been introduced, the meeting would then consider how to deal with the matters raised and would then decide to pass the documents to a Subgroup, or to setup an ad hoc Group, where there would be detailed discussions which would be expected to lead to a consensus composite output document for consideration at the Plenary Meeting. In some cases this process would be repeated at Subgroup level with the detailed discussion being undertaken at a Drafting Group.


This procedure, whilst giving the maximum opportunity for the presentation of input contributions, takes time. Where a meeting has a significant number of contributions to consider, contributions may not be passed to a Subgroup for detailed work for several days after the start of the meeting.


Experience has shown that this procedure is not compatible with the short meetings now being scheduled for Working Parties and Task Groups. In some cases, experts may not be able to discuss documents and to commence the preparation of output documents until well after half-way through the meeting. This represents a significant waste of time and resources for the expert participants.


The United Kingdom requests that these concerns should be taken into account in the establishment of working arrangements and the ordering of the agendas for Working Party and Task Group meetings. It is proposed that the Chairman of the Group should, at the first session of the Group meeting, allocate all contributions to Subgroups or Drafting Groups and that the first presentation of the documents should be made at Subgroup level, which should start on the first day where possible. If, for reasons of importance or controversiality, a contribution needs to be presented to the Plenary of the Group then this may be identified by the contributor, the Chairman or any other participant, and arrangements should then be made for inclusion in the agenda of an early Plenary session. However, this should not preclude preliminary consideration at Subgroup level.


It is recognized that there will be exceptions to this procedure, but an expectation that detailed and constructive work will start on the first day will lead to the better use of the limited time at meetings.


The Director is requested to include these ideas in the next issue of the Guidelines.


_____________


____________________
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